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The residents of Dovecote held a tabletop sale on 9th August.  Harry Cowley asked his mum if they 
could run a tombola with monies raised being given to the Village Hall. 
 
On behalf of the Village Hall Management Committee I would like to say a very BIG THANKYOU 
TO HARRY and all who contributed DONATING £35.00 for the Village Hall. 
 
Wendy Gray 
Chairman, Rippingale Village Hall 
 
 
Rippingale and District Friendship Club. 
It is hoped that by the time you read this we will be back to our fortnightly meetings in Rippingale 
Village Hall which are due to start in September at the usual time of 1.30pm. 
All Covid19 measures will be in force so please follow the rules and keep us all safe. As I write this 
the latest rule (as of 8th August) is that facemasks must be worn in all social halls unless you are 
exempt.  
Please bring your own drink as we are not able to use the kitchen facilities. We look forward to 
seeing you all in September stay safe. 
Please ring Audrey 01529 241358 for more information.  
 
 
Clare’s Exercise Class. 
I am hoping that our class will be able to return in September in Rippingale Village Hall at the usual 
time of 12 noon please be aware that all up to date Covid19 measures will be in place so please 
follow the rules and help us all to stay safe. Look forward to seeing you all and getting fit together 
with the help of our unique exercises.  
If you would like to join our class the exercises are suitable for the more mature person (men and 
women) and are designed to help to keep you flexible, they are based on the exercises used by 
ballet dancers and can be helpful for arthritis sufferers or if you are recovering from surgery. 
I will be in contact as soon as I have a date for us to start back meanwhile any questions please ring 
me. Clare 01778 423351 
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ST ANDREWS CHURCH RIPPINGALE 
The Revd Neil Bullen 

46a High Street 
Morton 

PE10 0NR 
01778 219626 or 07729 004642 

revdneil@yahoo.com 
Website; The Ringstone in Aveland Group of Parishes 

 
 

Life in the Church is continuing to move forward only in the direction that we are permitted in these 
difficult times. 
We had our first service since the lockdown on Sunday 2nd August, considerably different to 
anything we have had before but still an enjoyable service after so long without. It was lovely to see 
so many people both old and new to come and join us making the atmosphere even better.  
We hope to continue these services fortnightly so please follow online or look at the notice boards to 

keep updated in case the goal posts get moved again! (Probably Sunday 30th August 11am;  

Sunday September 13th 11am;Sunday September 27h 11am) 
 
Private Prayer continues on Wednesday evenings only (6-8pm) as we are now having a Church 
Service within the Group every Sunday. With the weather as it is at the moment (Hot) it's good to sit 
and pray in the cool and quiet basically “Chill out” 
 
Every time I compose this report, I hope that we may resume our Coffee mornings but realistically I 
haven't a clue when this will happen. 
 
Because of the circumstances we are not able to hold functions to raise much needed funds to keep 
the Church afloat. So please support us in other ways, our 200 Club or set up a “planned giving” 
account. Just contact the Churchwardens to discuss any of the options suitable for you. 
If you have any problems, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Churchwardens. 
Jonathan Newell 01778 441211 or 07771 825422          ripps.standrew@gmail.com 
Sue Atkinson 01778 440809                                       willowtreesue9@outlook.com 
 
Breaking News. 
We have just had our big, six monthly draws of the 200 club 
 
 £200   No 168 Mr&Mrs M Hallas 
 £50     No 112 Mrs Katrina Agnew 
 £50     No 117 Mr Terry Redshaw 
 £50     No 3 Mr Ian Misselbrook 
 
PS 
Please renew your membership or become a new member soon, the prize money this coming year 
will be even MORE 
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Parish Council News 
Chairman – Cllr Chris Charlton; chairmanrpc4@gmail.com 07908 540683 

Clerk – Michelle Free; rippingalepc@gmail.com  Tel 07375 364742 
Website – http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Rippingale  

 
 
Coronavirus Support. Depending on Government guidance on containing and eradicating the 
COVID-19 virus, the Village Coronavirus Support Group will continue its operations as long as 
required. It links with the Lincolnshire County Council and South Kesteven District Council support 
networks.   These local volunteers have been assisting vulnerable and elderly residents, who are 
self-isolating due to COVID-19. This help includes picking up supplies, posting mail, collecting 
prescriptions, gardening and assistance with pets. The volunteers are also there for a friendly phone 
call. If you need help or support please contact the volunteer co-ordinators on 07856986251 and 
leave your name, address and phone number so one of the volunteers can call you back. 
Alternatively email: suemcharlton@gmail.com, erica.j.fl@gmail.com and 
katelewis162@hotmail.co.uk.   
Additional financial and material support may also available via  Lincolnshire Resilience Forum, via 
www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/coronavirus or 01522 782189. Once again, well done and many thanks to 
all the volunteers and other residents for their efforts, which are much appreciated.  
 
Jubilee Playing Field, Play Equipment Project. The Project to lay all weather surfaces under the 
current play equipment and a new basket swing, with the fitting of three exercise stands, is planned 
to be undertaken in the first two weeks of October. 
 
New Parish Councillor. We welcome Mrs Hayley Fuller to the Parish Councillor. With her breadth 
of skills, we look forward to working with her in progressing our business.  
 
Parish Councillor contact details and responsibilities. 
 
Chairman:  Cllr Chris Charlton 440986/07908 540683 or chairmanrpc@gmail.com:  Welcome Pack: 
Rippingale News & Council Newsletter: Funding & Grant Applications: Neighbourhood Plan  
  
Cllr Shaun Charlton 07802 170801 or shaun.charlton4@btinternet.com: Liaison, Row Gardens 
Allotments, Village Contracts: Key Holder: Jubilee Playing Field Portacabin  
  
Cllr Erica Field-Lucas 440738/07907 017722 or erica.fl@hotmail.co.uk : Liaison, Village Hall 
Management Committee: Liaison, Row Gardens Allotments: Defibrillator Maintenance  
 
Cllr Hayley Fuller 07734319346 or hayleydyas1546@gmail.com 
 
Cllr Alan Vaughan 440056/07966 584568 or vaughanlinc@btinternet.com: Jubilee Playing Field 
Maintenance: Jubilee Playing Field Equipment Project   
  
Cllr Peter Moseley 07855 428648 or pete@cwi-technical.co.uk:  Flood Warden & Emergency Plan 
Coordinator: Environmental 
 
Cllr Steve Warcup 440704 or stevegwarcup@gmail.com: Liaison Feast Organising Committee: 
Liaison, Rippingale Parochial Church Council (PCC)   
 
  

Mr Chris Charlton, Chairman 
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Meetings.  

 

Meetings are currently 
suspended  

Meeting via Zoom if required 
Thursday 10th September 

 

 
 
Meetings to be held at 7.00pm unless otherwise stated.  
 
Please see the Council Noticeboard and Website for the Agenda and details of any changes.  
 
Latest Planning Applications (view at www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=8170):  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please submit entries by the 14th of the month to the Editor: Jamie Petch at rippingalenews@hotmail.com  

Items for the Village Website: Please mark your email ‘Website’ and send to                                                                      
SeeParishes.Lincolnshire@gov.uk/Rippingale for T&Cs 

 

S19/1993 Application for the erection of a single-storey and two-storey extension to 
the existing dwelling, erection of a new detached double garage and garden 
outbuilding at Glebe House, Barn Farm, Station Street- pending 

 

S20/0677 Application for alterations to loft space to create office space/boardroom and 
associated works to Old School building 20 High Street - pending 

 

S20/1064 Application for the erection of a single storey dwelling at the rear of 22 High 
Street – pending 

 


